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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 28th February 2022 at 7.30pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Miriam Lewis  
Councillors:

John Harrison 



Richard Perry
                      Trevor Cable
Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk
Apologies:              Bernard Hall
Absent:
 Z Alam
Public 
A Beale
The meeting started at 7.30pm and it was noted this meeting was being recorded. 
21/372
Apologies for Absence



Apologies were received from Cllr Bernard Hall.
21/373
Chairman’s Welcome


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and passed her 



Wishes to Cllr Hall and his family. The Chairman also thanked Cllr 


Cable for substituting Cllr Hall.

21/374
Minutes



The Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting 


held on Monday 24th January 2022. were received. 
It was RESOLVED the Minutes of the Environment and Facilities Committee meeting held Monday 24th January 2022 be approved and confirmed. 
21/375
Interests 

None declared. 
21/376

Public Participation
A Beale enquired if there had been any response from Countryside with regards to register of interest in allotments. The Chairman confirmed this item was number 11 on the Agenda. A Beale also wished to raise a question with regards to item 10. 
21/377
Plantation Hall
a) Members considered replacement of three emergency lights that failed the service of the emergency lights at a cost of £290.00 plus VAT. Cllr Perry PROPOSED to replace the lights at of cost of £290.00 plus VAT. SECONDED by Cllr Harrison.
It was RESOLVED to replace the lights at a cost of £290.00 plus VAT.

Members received a report from the Chairman with regards to the Community Hub held on 16th of February 2022. The Chairman thanked G Dyer, ASB Officer from Maldon District Council for working with the Clerk to organise this event and confirmed it was a very useful exercise with partners. The Chairman confirmed she felt it would be beneficial for regular hirers and organisations to attend to raise their profiles and illustrate the number of organisations that are community facing. The Clerk to liaise with G Dyer to book the hubs bimonthly. 
b) Members noted the Architect had been instructed to apply for planning permission and the Clerk continued to work with the Architect answering any queries. 
c) Members noted the first Tea and Toast session had been arranged for 3rd March 4.00pm-6.00pm and to be led by G Dyer.
21/378

Amenity Areas


a) Members noted G Hilton had carried out an inspection of all amenity areas following storm Eunice and had cleared debris and broken branches from all areas. The Chairman asked the Clerk to pass on the Councils thanks to G Hilton for making this a priority. 
21/379

Honeybee Orchard 
a) Members noted G Hilton had repaired the raised flower bed and noted the issue with the grass being churned up seemed to have been resolved following the installations of signage. Cllr Harrison asked the Clerk to check if the young trees needed stakes. Clerk to action.
21/380

Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members noted the Groundsman Contract had gone out to Tender and to date one application had been received. 
21/381

Improvements within the Parish

a) Members noted one response had been received following the notice placed at the bus shelter at Goldhanger Road and the closing date for comments was the 4th of March 2022. Cllr Perry said council should consider the response carefully. The Chairman agreed and PROPOSED members considered replacing the original shelter with a cantilever style. SECONDED by Cllr Perry. It was RESOLVED members would consider replacing the original shelter with a cantilever style. Clerk to research. 
b) Members noted McDonalds had acknowledged the Clerks enquiry regarding the recycled packaging for play equipment and confirmed they would be in contact with more information. 

c) With regards to the Landmark, it was RESOLVED to put this item on hold. Members RESOLVED to place a floral planter at the Seat at the Square area to mark the starting place of Heybridge. Clerk to action costings. 
d) A Beale asked if there were any plans to revisit the possibility of double yellow lines along Heybridge Street opposite the Old Bakery. It was RESOLVED the Clerk would seek advice from the Community Engagement Team and then liaise with A Beale. 
21/382

Allotment Provision
a) Members noted the Clerk had registered an interest in the Allotments sites within the proposed Westcombe Park development. 
21/383
288 Bus Extension
a) Members noted the last day of service for the 288 Extension would be 23rd April 2022 and that a statement would be issued shortly.
21/384
Quarterly Newsletter
a) Members noted the quarterly newsletter was due to be finalised. 
21/385
Heybridge Helping Hand



Members received a report from the Chairman with regards to the 


Luncheon club and confirmed it was running well. The Chairman 
confirmed food bags were still being delivered to a couple of 
families 
that due to a change of circumstances needed extra support. 

21/386
Consultations

a) Members considered submitting a comment on the bus network reviews – Maldon online survey.
A brief discussion was held, and it was RESOLVED the Chairman would submit a response. 
21/387
Future Meetings


a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee of the Parish Council 

will be held on Monday 7th March 2022 at 7.30pm



b) The next meeting of the Events Committee of the Parish Council will 

be held on 14th March 2022 at 7.30pm.

        

c) The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 21st 

March 2022 at 7.30pm



d)  The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of 

the Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 28th March 2022 at 


7.30pm. 







Signed: 








Dated:
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